Parish Council February 15, 2018

Present: Fr Brian, John, Bob, Connie Jim, Mary, Priscilla

Absent Kevin, Josh

Fr Brian opened with prayer at 6:00 PM

October's minutes reviewed and approved.

John mentioned that Woman's Guild was asking to be able to have their own Checking account. Finance Council to be notified.

Sink on counter in Parish Hall installed, not covered like discussed when approved. In the future changes need to be brought up at Council meetings before done.

John is checking on putting instant water heaters in bathrooms.

Fr Brian mentioned that Bishop Daily would like to see a Diocese Campaign be established by each parish to assist Diocese in building a much needed Cathedral Center. This is just in the discussion mode at this time, nothing final as of yet. Just in the early stages of planning. Bishop states that Catholic Education is vital so will be looking into school after current projects at complete.

We are working in our policy and procedures, we are in compliance on most just need som fine tuning. Need three money counters for collections. If possible or needed. Security cameras are being installed, all equipment was donated.

Addition to hall is almost completed.

Rectory is progressing. Plumbing is done, Fire Place done and operating, keep Fr Warm while he working. Thanks Fr.

Bishop Daily will be present for the dedication and blessing of rectory when completed.

Penance service March 21, 6:00 PM, not firm as of yet.

Will be looking on establishing a security committee here in the very near future.

Fr Brian closed with prayer at 7:00 PM

Next meeting March 15, 2018, 6:00 PM

Priscilla Bradley